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PRAYERS

Mr. Neil, seconded by Mr. Hargrave, by leave of the
House, introduced Bill C-417, An Act to amend the Income
Tax Act, which was read the first time and ordered to be
printed and ordered for a second reading at the next sitting
of the House.

A petition was presented by the honourable Member for
Sainte-Marie (Mr. Dupont).

Pursuant to Standing Order 39(4), the following Ques-
tion was made an Order of the House for a Return:

No. 3,143-Mr. Elzinga
1. How many applications were submitted under the

Local Initiatives Programme for the Constituency of Pem-
bina in (a) 1972-73 (b) 1973-74 (c) 1974-75 (d) 1975-76?

2. What were the names of the organizations that applied
for a grant and what was the amount of money they
requested in (a) 1972-73 (b) 1973-74 (c) 1974-75 (cl) 1975-76?

3. Which organizations received grants and in what
amounts in (a) 1972-73 (b) 1973-74 (c) 1974-75 (d) 1975-
76?-Sessional Paper No. 301-2/3,143.

Mr. Biais, Parliamentary Secretary to the President of
the Privy Council, presented,-Return to the foregoing
Order.

The Order being read for the second reading and refer-
ence to the Standing Committee on Labour, Manpower and
Immigration of Bill C-75, An Act to increase the rate of
return on Government Annuity contracts, to increase their
flexibility and to discontinue future sales thereof;

Mr. Andras (Port Arthur), seconded by Mr. Sharp,
moved,-That the Bill be now read a second time and
referred to the Standing Committee on Labour, Manpower
and Immigration.

Af ter debatc thereon, the question belng put on the
motion, it was agreed to.

Accordingly, the Bill was read the second time and
referred to the Standing Committee on Labour, Manpower
and Immigration.

The Order being read for the second reading and refer-
ence to the Standing Committee on Justice and Legal
Affairs of Bill C-71, An Act to amend the Criminal Code
and to make related amendments to the Crown Liability
Act, the Immigration Act and the Parole Act;
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